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FOCUS

During my senior year of high school, 
I had an interest in attending semi-
nary in Portland, OR. So, I visited 
that seminary, and while on that trip, 
I learned that guard rails are impor-
tant. The day I visited the seminary 
I left my home in Puyallup, WA early 
that morning, driving south on Inter-
state 5 to meet a guidance counselor 
and tour the campus. After a wonder-
ful visit and tour, I started my return 
drive home about mid-afternoon. 
It was a terrific spring day, warm 
and sunny. Perhaps it was too nice,  
because somewhere near Chehalis, 
WA I found myself driving at an angle, 
with one side of my truck’s wheels  
riding up on the cement jersey wall 
(or guard rail). I was quite startled 
and somewhat terrified! As it turns 
out, I had fallen asleep, driving about 
55 miles per hour, crossing two lanes 
of Interstate 5. I am thankful for that 
guard rail, because without it I would 
have veered into the oncoming traffic. 
And by God’s grace I did not hit any-
one, injure myself, nor was there any 
damage to my truck. Needless to say, I 
pulled over, settled down, thanked God 
for His provision and was wide awake!

In that instance, I let my guard down, 
allowing myself to become too com-
fortable on a warm, sunny afternoon, 
nodding off and not pulling over to get 
necessary rest. Thankfully, I can tes-
tify on that day, that guard rail kept 
up its side of the deal saving me from 
causing harm to others or to myself. 

In previous Shepherd’s Staff articles 
(listed in the next paragraph and 
at www.firstevan.org/newsletters) we 
discussed how Nehemiah had concern 
for the Israelites and Jerusalem, hear-
ing disturbing reports of their con-
dition. He set out to see the people 
and assess the situation in Jerusalem 

Guarding the Path

SHEPHERD'S STAFF

by Ken Eriksen, Chairman of the 
Transition Committee and 
Vice-Chairman of the Session

and initiate a plan according to God’s 
guidance and direction. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
While executing the plan to restore 
the people and rebuild Jerusalem’s 
walls and gates, Nehemiah encoun-
tered opposition. The opposition at-
tempted to dissuade the people from 
rebuilding the wall, and discredit  
Nehemiah and his leadership. 

When Nehemiah heard of and experi-
enced the opposition, he trusted God 
to protect them. He had his servants 
stand guard (Nehemiah 4:9) with half 
of them “carrying spears, shields, 
bows, and coats of mail,” while the 
other half “worked on construction.” 
And he and others were on high alert 
“night and day, not letting their guard 
down” (Nehemiah 4:16, 22–23) to 
stand against the enemy. 

Nehemiah is an example for us to 
keep our guard up when opposition 
arises. And it will arise. Our opposi-
tion is Satan who prowls and seeks to 
divide or sift and destroy God’s peo-
ple. Thankfully, Jesus prays that our 
“faith may not fail” us (Luke 22:31–
32). When I was driving home that 
spring day, I let my guard down, but 
thankfully there was a “guard rail” in 
place to keep me safe.

During our Annual Congregational 
Meeting last month, I presented our 
On Mission report that included Six 
Vital Challenges, three backward-
looking (Give Grace, Preserve Unity, 
and Stand Strong) and three forward-
looking (Impart a Godly Legacy, Seek 
the Lost, and Work Smart). The Stand 
Strong challenge acknowledges that 
the enemy, Satan and his evil associ-
ates, seeks to sift us and suppress the 
gospel. Through our newly formed 
Polity and Doctrine committee, “we 
will, in reliance on the strength and 
wisdom that Jesus supplies, identify 
Satan’s attempts to work our harm 
and will actively employ prayer, God’s 
Word, and mutual encouragement to 
resist him.”

In the meantime, we can practice 
standing strong by putting on the full 
armor of God as described in Ephe-
sians 6:10–20 where we are instruct-
ed to fasten on the belt of truth, put 
on the breastplate of righteousness, 
prepare our feet with the gospel of 
peace, take up the shield of faith to 
extinguish the f laming darts of the 
evil one, taking the helmet of salva-
tion and the sword of the Spirit, which 
is the Word of God, and praying at all 
times. God gives us strength to stand 
guard and the tools to do so. And  
Nehemiah demonstrated what it looks 
like to stand guard. How will you and  
I stand guard against the attacks of 
the enemy?

As for me I strive to keep my eyes 
alertly on the road and off the guard 
rails, though I continue to dent a few 
here and there!

April 2021 – The Path Ahead 
May 2021 – The Steady Path 
June 2021 – Inspecting the Path 
July 2021 – The Focused Path 
August 2021 – Reinforcing the Path 
September 2021 – Build Up Love 

Along the Path
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CHURCH-WIDE WORSHIP

This class is offered to those interested 
in learning more about First Evan or 
desiring membership. Attending the 
class in no way obligates you to join, 
but it is the first step toward member-
ship. Questions can be directed to Jacki  
Stieferman at jstieferman@firstevan.
org. Sign up at www.firstevan.org/dfe.

At the May 22 Congregation Meeting we elected the Elders, Deacons, and 
Global Missions Team members who will begin serving in July. In addition, 
we approved the 2022–23 church ministry and missions budgets and se-
lected Hal Stanley as Chairman of the Congregation and Tim Holler as 
Vice-Chairman of the Congregation for the coming fiscal year. 

Our Pastoral Search Committee and Transition Committee both gave re-
ports and shared some of the findings gleaned from the assessment and 
evaluation process we undertook during the fall and early winter. 
 
You will find all reports and a recoding of the meeting at: www.firstevan.
org/congregational-meeting.

D i s c o v e r  F i r s t  E v a n 
Sunday, August 28 
4:00–6:00 p.m., Chapel

Congregational  Meeting

Baptism

 
Gil Brandon 
Brian Brock 
Steve Cloud 
David Coates 
Chris Dease 
David Dingeldein
Ben Duffy 
Mike Fergus 
Jim Graham 
Bill Granger 
 

 
Steve Atkins 
Chip Barger 
Steve Boyd 
John Reid Curlin 
Ken Eriksen 
Buzz Fly 
Eric Fuhrman 
Mark Gosney 
JP Hickey 
 

 
Buddy Jones 
Bryan Miller 
Pat Person 
Andy Pierce 
Joel Scoggins 
Robert Seay 
John Touliatos 
Kevin Weaver 

Slated Council  2022–2023

Lex Hester  
Robert Hoehn 
Ralph Hughes 
Jonathan Klassy 
David McGill 
David Pritchard 
Jeff Shifflette 
Phil Sistrunk 
Justin Templeton 
Rob Westmoreland

D E AC O N SE L D E R S

" I n  T h e  K n o w "  M e e t i n g 
Sunday, June 26, 9:30–10:30 a.m. 
(Sunday School Hour), Fellowship Hall
We will be introducing each initiative 
and the respective leadership and team 
members leading those initiatives.

R i g h t  S i d e  U p !  S e r m o n  S e r i e s 
Sundays, June 19–July 3
Everyone was just doing life, taking 
care of necessities, and dealing with 
the usual. But extreme inflation, food 
shortages, and an energy crisis were 
messing with “normal.” So someone 
named Haggai suggested that God 
was trying to get everyone’s attention. 
Let’s listen in and learn how to get our 
priorities right side up.

Our next scheduled baptism will be 
Sunday, July 31 at 10:45 a.m. in the 
Sanctuary. If you are interested in 
baptism, please apply by Friday, July 8 
or contact Katelynn Bernardini at 
kbernardini@firstevan.org.

Jack Love – May 22, 2022

Levi Anderson – May 22, 2022

Cate Crawford – May 22, 2022
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STAFF

W E LC O M E  TO  T H E  T E A M

Often when a beloved staff member 
resigns we are saying “goodbye” or 
at best “see you later” knowing it 
could be a long time before “later” 
gets here. I am truly grateful that as  
Andrew Beach  resigns his staff posi-
tion, we can just say, “see you around”. 

June 12 will be Andrew’s official last 
day in the office as a staff member 
here at First Evan after seventeen 
years of service with us. Since arriving 
here in April of 2005 as a single (but 
engaged) recent college grad, Andrew 
has been blessed with an amazing 
wife and four precious children.

During his time at First Evan, he has 
led a number of ministry areas in-
cluding Middle School, High School, 
Young Adults, Recreation, and Mem-
phis Ministries. Those are just the 
areas reflected in Andrew’s actual 
job descriptions over these past sev-
enteen years. That does not include 
the numerous ways he has eagerly 
jumped into opportunities for preach-
ing, teaching, leading special projects, 
performing weddings, counseling, and 
pretty much anything he has ever 
been asked to do. Andrew has been a 
faithful, can-do guy on our staff, and 
he will be greatly missed.

Now our “can-do” guy has accepted 
one of the most important assign-
ments of his life. Regarding their  

I arrived in Memphis in April of 2005, 
when First Evan took a chance on 
an enthusiastic but inexperienced 
23-year-old to share Jesus with middle 
school students. Sarah and I would 
marry two months later and live fur-
ther from home than either of us had 
ever been. 

If we had been honest with you then, 
we thought it would be a temporary 
stay, because the pull to be near fam-
ily was ever-present, especially as we 
added each of our children. Several 
hundred miles to the nearest grand-
parent was a hard pill to swallow, 
and we assumed that distance would 
eventually close when we moved back 
"home" someday. But First Evan folded 
us in as their own from the start. 

Looking back, the first students I came 
to pastor are almost 10 years older 
than I was when I first arrived. And 
we’ve been here this long because of 
your love, care, generosity, and sup-
port. You invited us for Easters and 
Thanksgivings at your dining room ta-
bles. You met us at the hospital for the 
births of our children, just like family 
would, while we waited for our own 
parents to travel to town. You have re-
membered and celebrated our family 
birthdays, you’ve even kept our kids 
for us, just like family would, so that 
we could have a night out. 

We have cherished these 17 years 
among you. We are so blessed to 
have landed in such a loving, caring, 
supportive church. Though our time 
on staff is coming to an end, we are 
thankful we will continue to walk 
into the doors of First Evan among 
those who have made us feel like 
family for so long. You’ve given us 
support in so many ways, especially 
during this season of transition, and 
we are so grateful.

S e e  Yo u  A r o u n d ,  N o t  G o o d b y e 
by Taylor Park, Executive Pastor 

special needs son, Will, Andrew wrote 
the following to the congregation a 
couple of months ago. This is just an 
abbreviated excerpt.

Our prayers are with the Beach fam-
ily as they make this transition and we 
are immensely thankful that we can 
say, “see you around” and not “good-
bye” to them as Andrew transitions 
from his staff role. 

Please join us in the Fellowship Hall 
following the Worship Service on 
Sunday, June 12 for his reception.

Our adoption journey with William has 
been both stretching and sanctifying. 

While we have strived to navigate 
Will’s challenges with grace and 
endurance, his daily needs have in-
tensified and become more difficult 
for our family. Will's current chal-
lenges require a change in our family 
rhythm. My passion for ministry has 
only been strengthened throughout 
Will’s life, but that is now overshad-
owed by the acute needs of our entire 
family. This has led us to the decision 
to resign from my position, effective 
June 15, 2022.

We plan to continue to attend First 
Evan, where our family has grown 
and been deeply loved. We are im-
mensely grateful for your prayers as 
we make this transition.

Please welcome our newest staff member! Charlie Hammond  has joined 
our staff as the Friday Recreation Desk Host.  
Many of you may know Charlie as one of our faithful Midweek Fellowship 
Meal set-up volunteers. He’s also a shepherding elder and sings in the choir. 
Charlie is no stranger to Rec desk life as he manned the Cordova YMCA 
desk for over five years. If you don’t know Charlie, come by on a Friday to 
get to know him. He is an incredible guy with an amazing heart for people.

T h a n k  Yo u ,  F i r s t  E v a n ! 
by A n d r e w  B e a c h , 
Pa s t o r  o f  M e m p h i s  M i n i s t r i e s 



FEC KIDS

JUNE 5	    Joshua Challenged 
	    the People 
	    (Joshua 23–24) 
 
JUNE 12	   God's Miracles 
	    Prove Who He Is 
	    (Mark 16)   
 
JUNE 19	   The People 
	    Kept Sinning 
	    (Judges 2)  

JUNE 26	   God Uses Samson 
	    (Judges 13–16)

Big Picture Question:  
What is a miracle?
A miracle is something God does 
that usually cannot be done so that 
we can know He is all-powerful.

A LOOK AT JUNE

 
Memory Verse: 
You are the God who performs 
miracles; you display your 
power among the peoples. 
Psalm 77:14

VBS Week

VBS Service

Monday–Friday, June 6–10 
9:30 a.m.–12:00 p.m. 
For rising K–5th grade 

Sunday, June 12, 10:45 a.m., Sanctuary

During the week, kids will be raising 
money for Child Evangelism Fellow-
ship. Online registration is closed. Lim-
ited spots are available the first day 
of VBS. Contact Cortney Cannon with 
questions at ccannon@firstevan.org. 

This is a family-friendly service where 
our VBS Kids will sing and celebrate all 
we've learned this week! We ask all VBS 
kids and volunteers to wear their VBS 
shirts to church this Sunday.

If you are interested in dedicating your 
child, please sign up by Sunday, June 5 
at www.firstevan.org/childdedication.

Child Dedication 
Sunday, June 19 (Father's Day) 
10:45 a.m., Sanctuary

Info on VBS rotations, policies, 
and security; receive leader guides,  
t-shirts and crew rosters.

Family First Summer 
Sundays, June 5–July 31 
10:45 a.m.–12:00 p.m., Sanctuary

On Sunday, May 15, we celebrated 
our rising 6th graders with a Bible  
Breakfast. Psalm 119:9

Leaders & Assistants Training 
Thursday, June 2 
6:00 p.m.,  Fellowship Hall 
(No childcare; leaders and 
assistants must attend). 

VBS  Set-Up & Lunch 
Sunday, June 5 
12:00 p.m.,  Fellowship Hall 
(No childcare; Craft Workshop 
must attend.) 

V B S :  M o n u m e n t a l  –  
C e l e b ra t i n g  G o d ' s  G o o d n e s s

Set up the Craft Workshop, deco-
rate the stage and stock rooms with 
snacks and supplies. Pizza, cookies, 
and drinks will be served for all vol-
unteers. There is SOMETHING for 
EVERYONE to pitch in and do!

Our rising 1st–3rd graders will attend 
Sunday School from 9:30–10:30 a.m., 
and then parents will pick them up and 
bring them to 
the worship ser-
vice. This is an 
exciting time for 
young families 
to teach their 
kids the “how’s 
and why’s” of 
worship, and we are eager to partner 
with you in that this summer!

We will have "Sermon Notes" available 
for the kids each Sunday to help them 
keep track of what they are learning, as 
well as questions to help guide parents 
in leading further discussion at home. 
We want to encourage you as parents to 
embrace this time of learning together. 
The struggles are temporary—but the 
blessings can be eternal!

Please note: All current Nursery and 
Preschool classes will continue to 
have regular programming during the  
Sunday School hour and during the 
worship service.

As as a special summer treat, all 
FEC Kids (and parents) can have 
a popsicle as they head home! We 
will have popsicles outside under 
the portico every Sunday after 
church during the summer.

mailto:ccannon%40firstevan.org?subject=
mailto:www.firstevan.org/childdedication?subject=
https://vimeo.com/710548580
https://assets.speakcdn.com/assets/2365/06-14-2022-fec-summer-fun-pc_(1).png


This past month Impact and Common Ground were so excited to promote our 
students to the next grade. We have loved watching them grow over the past 
year. We look forward to seeing how God continues to work in and through 
their lives this next year.

STUDENTS
M o v e  U p  D a y

S u m m e r  S c h e d u l e
This summer Impact and Common Ground have a lot of exciting things hap-
pening. Below you will find a graphic that has all of our summer events. For 
more information on these events, email aphillips@firstevan.org. 

YOUNG ADULTS

F i n a l s  C o f f e e  H o u s e
We enjoyed another Finals Coffee 
House event, with about 65 students 
total in attendance. We saw many new 
faces, and everyone shared their grat-
itude for the hospitality we were able 
to provide. With quality food, drinks, 
giveaways, volunteers, and atmo-
sphere, we feel confident that they'll 
bring their friends in December at our 
next event. We pray this is an oppor-
tunity for college students to have a 
good experience with Christians and 
to feel cared for. Thanks to all of our 
volunteers for making this event run 
smoothly and efficiently. We couldn't 
have done it without you! 

The young adult ministry enjoyed 
a restful week away in Gulf Shores. 
There was great weather, deep con-
versation around the Alpha Course 
that they went through, and a hand-
ful of new friends that joined the 
group of 21 that went. We can’t wait 
to go again!

Yo u n g  A d u l t s  B e a c h  Tr i p

RECREATION

ESCRA Soccer
We had such a fun spring season! 
Thank you to all the kids who came 
out to play in the ESCRA league. 
We love our coaches and appre-
ciate the hard work they put in!  
 
Register June 27–August 10 for the 
Fall Soccer 6-game season (Satur-
days, September 10–October 22). 
Details at www.firstevan.org/soccer.

All young adults are welcome. We'll 
meet on Tuesdays in June and July 
to have this discussion-based meet-
ing. Message Kassie Sanborn at ksan-
born@firstevan.org for the address 
and/or details.

Fair Game 
Tuesdays, June–July 
7:00 p.m., The Hall's House

https://assets.speakcdn.com/assets/2365/impact_and_cg_summer_2022-2.png
mailto:aphillips%40firstevan.org?subject=
http://www.firstevan.org/soccer
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https://www.firstevan.org/young-adults
mailto:ksanborn%40firstevan.org?subject=
mailto:ksanborn%40firstevan.org?subject=


WOMEN

1. GAME NIGHT 
Thursday, June 16 
6:30 p.m.,  Fellowship Hall

2. CHARCUTERIE BOARD NIGHT 
Thursday, July 14 
6:30 p.m.,  Fellowship Hall

M e n t o r i n g  M o m s

S u m m e r  G i r l s '  N i g h t  O u t

M e n' s  R e t r e a t

M e n' s  F i s h  Fr y

Thanks to all the men who came on the Men's Retreat and brought such nice 
weather with them. We hope all the men were blessed and had a good time of 
fellowship with other men.
 
We also want to thank Ken Edmundson for being an encouragement to us. 
Also remember he has an open door for any of us that might want to discuss 
some issue you may be having. Remember we always have hope.

On Tuesday, May 24, we had a great time of fellowship with over 300 
men and some sons. We enjoyed fish and an encouraging message from  
Dr. Andy Pierce that described the beauty, sufficiency, graciousness, and  
perfection in the Lord Jesus Christ above all creation for all time.

Wo m e n’ s  F a l l  K i c ko f f 
Sunday, August 14 
9:30 a.m.,  Fellowship Hall
Back by popular demand (formerly 
the All Women’s Event). Join us for 
the Women’s Fall Kickoff for fellow-
ship, food, and a message from Crick-
ett about our theme and upcoming 
events for the year. This is always a 
highlight as the women of the church 
come together for this special time. 

We will have two opportunities this 
summer for fellowship and fun with 
other women. For more details, visit 
www.f irstevan.org/women#gno.

 
Mentoring Moms is a quarterly gath-
ering in different homes for moms 
to glean wisdom and receive encour-
agement from other moms. Women 
of all ages and stages of life are wel-
come. This month, Val Gosney with  
Stephanie Chester will speak on men-
toring relationships. No reservations 
are required. Contact Sharon Mrok 
for more information, smrok@first-
evan.org or 901-682-8452. 

Tuesday, June 21, 7:00 p.m. 
Location TBA

MEN
Join us for a night of friendly com-
petition. Bring a snack to share 
and choose a baby item to benefit 
Young Lives. No childcare avail-
able. Although registration is not 
required, it would be helpful for 
planning if you would register at 
www.firstevan.org/women#gno.

Here is a list of items that would 
be helpful for the young moms 
and babies as they prepare for 
summer camp:
• Diapers: Sizes 1–6 
• Wipes
• Toiletries for moms: lotion,    
   toothpaste, body wash, mouth  
   wash, deodorant

Decorate your own charcute-
rie board and learn how to make 
beautiful displays of food. Bring 
school supplies to benefit Youth 
Striving For Excellence. A  list of 
supplies needed will be avail-
able soon. No childcare available.  
Registration required. Cost: TBD.

G i r l s '  G e t aw ay 
Friday–Sunday, September 16–18 
Marriott Shoals Hotel and Spa 
Florence, AL |  Registration begins 
Sunday, July 17!
Join us for rest, fun, and fellowship. 
Our speaker will be Erica Wiggenhorn 
(www.ericawiggenhorn.com).

https://www.firstevan.org/womensspecialevents
mailto:smrok%40firstevan.org?subject=
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The annual contribution/expense budget of the Missions Fund for 2021–2022 
is $320,500. This fund is divided between the Global Missions Team and the 
Memphis Ministries Team. Some of the funds spent during the fiscal year went 
to the following projects:

M i s s i o n s  Fu n d  S u m m a r y

GLOBAL MISSIONS/ 
MEMPHIS MINISTRIES

PRAYER

Other funds are spent providing monthly financial support to our Missionaries 
and National Partners, for expenses related to our annual Missions Conference 
and Meet Memphis events, and for general expenses for these ministries. 

The MISSIONS FUND must be designated on your giving in order for your con-
tribution to be allocated to the Missions Fund. Please consider an end-of-the-
fiscal-year gift to the Missions Fund. 

PROJECTS FUNDED BY THE GLOBAL MISSIONS TEAM SINCE JULY 2021

	 $10,000    Galloway: Purchase of Retreat Property in Spain 
	 $5,000      Novo/NEO: Yazidi Refugee Camp rebuild 
	 $5,000      Lowther: Community Arts Media startup 
	 $3,400      Winstead: IEChurch security cameras 
	 $2,000      Dana Phillips: Supplies for Speech Therapy

PROJECTS FUNDED BY THE MEMPHIS MINISTRIES TEAM SINCE JULY 2021

	 $2,000      Binghampton Christian Academy: Security Door 
	 $1,250      Advance Memphis: Art for Jobs funding 
	 $1,500      Eikon Ministries: Appliances for Nathan Street Building 
	 $1, 800     FCA: Baseball Tournament Fundraiser & Liberty Bowl Sponsorship

Every Sunday afternoon you are invit-
ed to the First Evan Prayer Focus as 
we pray specifically for our transition. 
We will use the prayer guide found in 
your On Mission handouts during the 
month of June. We welcome you to 
participate this Sunday, or any Sun-
day, but especially during the month 
of June. Click here to join the meeting.  
Zoom Meeting ID: 863 8809 4094;  
Passcode: 758395.

Join us in intercessory prayer as we 
pray for nations and peoples in differ-
ent parts of the world. We will pray for 
the effectiveness of our missionaries 
in “making disciples of all nations.” 
Further, we will pray for the City of 
Memphis and First Evan’s involve-
ment with our local ministry partners. 

     Other opportunities 
     (www.firstevan.org/prayer):

These are the new Global Missions 
Team members for the 2022–2023 Min-
istry Year. They were confirmed at the 
Congregational Meeting on May 22. 

During the past two missions con-
ferences we began a new tradition: 
Zoom Meet and Greets with our mis-
sionaries and partners. We will begin 
doing this monthly, starting in June! 
Watch our social media and weekly 
missions prayer guide emails for spe-
cific instructions.

M o n t h l y  G l o b a l  M i s s i o n s 
M e e t  &  G r e e t s

G l o b a l  M i s s i o n s  Te a m

Jan Carrier 
Bill Granger 
Shea Ward 
Leigh Sistrunk 
Kari Armstrong

F i r s t  E v a n  P raye r  Fo c u s

Wo r l d  P raye r  Fo c u s

Sundays, 5:00–5:30 p.m. via Zoom

Sunday, June 5, 6:00–7:00 p.m., Chapel

• Men’s Monday Prayer Breakfast 
• Tuesday Women’s Prayer Time 
• Wednesday Night 
   Prayer Meeting 
• Friday Morning Elders’ 
   Prayer Time 
•  Weekly Missions Prayer Guide 
•  Sunday Morning Worship 
   Service Intercessors

https://firstevan.tpsdb.com/Give/online-giving
https://assets.speakcdn.com/assets/2365/05-22-2022-on-mission-prayer-guide.pdf
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86388094094?pwd=SzlacmYxMU5ucnZia0hwU3EwU3V6dz09
https://www.firstevan.org/prayer
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MONDAY TUESDAY

WEDNESDAY

SUNDAY

THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

Council Meeting
6:15 p.m., Fellowship Hall

Girls' Night Out: 
Game Night
6:30 p.m., Fellowship Hall

FEC Kids                  
Terrific Tuesdays
10:00 a.m.–12:00 p.m. 
East Lawn

Mentoring Moms 
7:00 p.m., Location TBA

FEC Kids                  
Pastors' Pals
with Pastor Jake Ferwerda 
9:00 a.m.–12:00 p.m. 
Big River Crossing

FEC Kids                  
Terrific Tuesdays
10:00 a.m.–12:00 p.m. 
East Lawn

VBS Service
10:45 a.m., Sanctuary

"In the Know"    
Meeting
9:30–10:30 a.m.                      
Fellowship Hall

World Prayer Focus
6:00–7:00 p.m., Chapel

FEC Prayer Focus
5:00–5:30 p.m., Zoom

FEC Prayer Focus
5:00–5:30 p.m., Zoom

Andrew Beach         
Reception 
12:00 p.m., Fellowship Hall

FEC Prayer Focus
5:00–5:30 p.m., Zoom

FEC Prayer Focus
5:00–5:30 p.m., Zoom

Child Dedication
Father's Day

1 61 51 41 31 2

Communion 1 0
VBS Week
9:30 a.m.–12:00 p.m.

Student Ministries Mission Trip
Birmingham, AL

VBS Set-Up & Lunch
12:00 p.m., Fellowship Hall

Student Ministries 
Summer Midweek 
Kickoff
6:30–8:00 p.m., Gym

Impact Bonfire 
Night 6:15–8:00 p.m.,   
The Hickey's House

Impact Splash Party 
6:00–8:00 p.m. 
The Beach's House

Impact Disc 
Golf/Ultimate Night 
6:15–8:00 p.m. 
Sea Isle Park

CG Paintball  
6:00–7:00 p.m., Battlefront

CG Disc Golf 
6:15–8:00 p.m.                      
Johnson Road Park

CG Nashville Shores 
Day Trip 
6:00 a.m–10:00 p.m.

VBS Work Day
9:30 a.m.–2:30 p.m.

VBS Leaders & 
Assistants Training 
6:00 p.m., Fellowship Hall


